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Today November 27, 2018 

Program: 
Shelley Whitlatch – El Rio 
Health 

Greeter: Bill McCreery 

Invocator: Julie Reppenhagen 

 

Next 
Meeting 

December 4, 2018 

Program: District Governor Kirk Reed 

Greeter: Justin Dodds 

Invocator: Bill McCreery 

 

Last Meeting November 13, 2018 

 

Visiting Rotarians / Sojourners --   

Mike & Dianne Scott Nogales 

Martha Reinbold Eagle River, AK 
 

Guests –  

Ron Munkres Portland OR  prosp m 

Bryan Fornero Jerry Kriebel 

 

Birthdays / Anniversaries – 

21-Nov Pease Mike/Pat anniversary 

24-Nov Sovis Joe anniversary 

2-Dec Hass Marvin anniversary 

 
Make-ups –  

Joyce Finkelstein VA Coffee 

 
Raffle Update from November 13 

    Cards     51 

    Pot:         $70 

    Club:       $105 

 
 

Invite a Friend to Lunch 

Paul Harris / Wine / Raffle Winners 

October Dick Roberts 

November 
Charlie Reppenhagen, Mike 
Scott 

Card Drawing Bill Copeland                  4s 

Wine Bob Auflick 

 

Thanks, All 

President-elect Paul 
Loomans thanked all 
who participated in our 
annual Coffee for Vets at 
Posada Java on Veterans 
Day. He also reminded us 
our annual holiday dinner 
is coming up on 
Thursday, December 6, 
also on the La Posada 
campus. Cost is $30 per person, wine extra.  

Past President Katie 
Carter announced that 
our annual Spaghetti 
Spree fundraiser will be 
Wednesday, January 
16, at the West Center, 
and we can start signing 
up now. 

Chet Davis reminded us 
that our Clothes for Kids 

event is coming up on December 8 at 8:30 AM at 
Walmart. We need at least 15 people to help with 
the kids. 
 
 

Coming Events 

• READS Grant Workday, November 29 

• District Governor Visit, December 4. 

• Holiday Party, December 6, La Posada 

• Clothes for Kids, December 8 (see Dick 
Roberts) 

• Spaghetti Spree, January 16, West Center 

Avoiding Investment Fraud 

Terri Alexon, who is 
the Investor Education 
Coordinator for the AZ 
Corporation Commis-
sion’s Securities 
Division, has degrees 
from ASU in business 
and communication, 
and she has been with 
the Commission since 
2002. She did not tell 
us where to invest but 
focused on avoiding fraud. 

Using a number of cartoons and video enact-
ments, she explained that almost anything can be 
a security if it involves investment of money or 
property, has an expectation of profit, is a common 
business enterprise, and is primarily based on the 
efforts of others. More than $50 billion is lost to 
fraud each year, and Americans 65 or older are 
much more likely to be targeted and 34% more 
likely to lose their money than people in their 40’s. 
Victims tend to be married males, age 55-65, self-
reliant, college educated, financially literate risk-
takers. They rely on friends and family for advice 
and don’t do independent research. They fail to 
check background and registration of the financial 
professional and his product, and they can’t spot 
the persuasion tactics of the fraudsters. 

Persuasion tactics include phantom riches – 
dangling the prospect of wealth, social consensus 
– everyone wants it so it must be good, reciprocity 
– doing a small favor in return for a big one, and 
scarcity – if it’s rare it must be valuable.  

Prevention techniques include avoiding companies 
that lack audited financials and a verifiable 
business history. Screen phone calls. Remember, 
if it sounds too good to be true, …. 

For more information: 

www.azinvestor.gov 

or 602-542-4242. 

http://www.azinvestor.gov/


 
Editor:  Michael Pease 

The Rotary Club of Green Valley 

Board of Directors 2018-2019 

President: Jill Leach 

President-elect: Paul Loomans 

President-nominee Jerry Kriebel 

Secretary: Michael Pease 

Treasurer: Becky Roberts 

Past President: Julie Reppenhagen 

Member Jack Carter 

Member Marvin Hass 

Member Katie Carter 

Member Charlie Reppenhagen 

Member Patsy Pease 

 

General Information 

• Kirk Reed, District 5500 Governor (RC of 
Catalina, Tucson) 

• Bob Juettner, ADG (RC of Valle Verde) 
 

Club website:  www.rotaryclubofgreenvalley.org 
Secretary email: gvrotary@yahoo.com 
Facebook: Rotary Club of Green Valley.  Like us. 

 
Green Valley Rotary Foundation Trustees:  

2018-2019 
President Joyce Finkelstein 
Vice President Bill McCreery 
Treasurer Andy Heideman 
Secretary Katie Carter 
Club President Jill Leach 
Club Past President Julie Reppenhagen 
Member Nick Clement 
Member Frank Coggins 
Member Chet Davis 
Member Justin Dodds 
Member  
Member  

Make-up Locations 

On-line - www.rotaryeclubone.org 
  www.recswusa.org  

Wednesday @ 6:45 AM - Rio Rico Rotary Club, 
Rio Rico School District Board Room, 
1123 Pendleton, Rio Rico 

Wednesday @ 12:00 noon – Tucson Rotary 
Club, Double Tree Hotel, Alvernon 

Thursday @ 6:45 AM - Valle Verde Rotary Club, 
GV Community Church - Esperanza at La Caňada 

Thursday @ 7:00 AM – Tucson Sunrise Rotary 
Club, Arizona Inn  

Thursday @ Noon, Nogales Rotary Club, 
Americana Hotel 

Friday @ 8:00 AM - Tubac Rotary Club, Tubac 
Country Club  

 

 
 

Club President Jill Leach 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Desert Wheel 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

RI President – Barry Rassin 
 Rotary Club of East Nassau,  

Bahamas 
 
 
 
 

The Rotary Club of Green Valley  
meets on Tuesdays @ 11:30 AM at the 

Grill on the Green 
5800 S Camino Del Sol 

Green Valley, AZ 

 

 

P.O. Box 701 - Green Valley, AZ 85622 

Service is love made 
visible. 


